THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD BUDGET HEARINGS IN SUPERIOR COURT I OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2011 AT 6:30 P.M.
PRESENT: Mr. Caesar, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede and President Jeff Gahan. 
ALSO:  Matt Lorch, Kay Garry, Shane Gibson, and Marcey Wisman 
Mr. Gahan called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m.
Mr. Gibson reviewed the proposed amended 2012 budget. Said proposal is on file with the City Clerk’s office. He recommended that they pass the budget for $18,738,685.00. 
Mrs. Garry informed them that the local police and fire pension funds only have an additional 6 people who could draw from that fund. 

Mr. Zurschmiede asked about the contractual funds that are listed under the BOW Budget. 
Mr. Gibson informed them that the $25,000.00 is an amount that is appropriated every year and the $123,328.00 is an average that they can use if the budget is cut by the state or if they want to give the employees a one-time bonus. 

Mrs. Benedetti asked if that could be put in the Council’s budget rather than the BOW’s. 
Mr. Gibson stated that it could. 
There was a lengthy discussion regarding several small line items within the budget. 

ADJOURN: 
There being no further business to be heard, the meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m.
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